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To whom it may concern.

I enclose a copy of a letter transcribed by David Elisha Davy, a 19c. Antiquarian and Suffolk topographer.  It details the finding of bronze age axes VIII: 232; 237; 243; 244; 248; 255; 256.

Ref:  BL Add MSS 19077-19247 of which:-19077-19113 are in the

        Suffolk Record Office Ipswich .  Micro film  J 400/1 (Blything Hundred) f.53.

Letter to Rev S. B. Turner of Halesworth dated Bramfield May 24th 1848.

Sir,


Your having expressed a wish to have an account of axes found at Bramfield 8 or 10 years back , I have pleasure giving you the best account I can render.


 
A person named Robert Danbrook was spade draining in a meadow that had been broken up, on the property of Mr Capon, about a mile from the village on the side of the Turnpike leading from Bramfield to Yoxford and at about a depth of two feet he discovered 10 battle axes packed close together.  I had the curiosity to purchase them of him for 25s. of which (sic) would be preserved in the Tower of London. The two largest I presented to my father who now holds them, being one of each pattern, there were two different patterns one of one kind and nine of the other but there were various sizes.



I am etc. Geo. Haward.

The particulars in the letter place the find at approximately TM47 402724. This is land held by Mr Capon at the time of the Tithe Apportionment 1840.


Map refs for bronze age finds.

Bramfield TM 47 402724 hoard    Original ref 4073 relating to Castle Yard????

Bramfield TM 37 39657136 single flanged axe decorated with chevron design MD J.Harvey                                                                                                                                 Mortimer

Thorington TM47 4300 7349     flattened ring barrow                                             Mortimer

Thorington TM47 4299 7328                   “

Thorington TM47 4350 7304                   “

Sibton                   3764 7179                   “

Information from Edward Martin letter 3.9.2001.



